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As We Grieve Together Jesus Grieves With Us Too 

‘As we grieve together Jesus grieves with us too’. These are some of the words of support  
Dr Quarmby sent from Germany to the staff on hearing about the loss of Mr Peter Hazlewood. 
 

Staff and students at the College are deeply affected by the news. Peter was many things to 
many people - a Colleague, Teacher, Friend, Mentor, Husband, Father, Brother, Son, a Father figure and a 
successful Coach of the staff Oz Tag team. 
 

As staff and students have reflected over the last few days on his life as we knew him, it is evident that even 
though we have identified the important roles Peter played, he was much more than this. Peter had a larger 
than life personality and he lived his life with a passion which reflected his joy of living. 
 

This joy came from his relationships with people, but particularly his relationship with God and his acceptance 
of Jesus in his life. Through his prayerfulness, warmth, humour, wisdom, integrity and care of others Peter had 
a deep and lasting influence on the lives of the students, staff and many parents at the College. 
 

While the College is providing counselling support for the students and staff, prayer is a powerful means of 
drawing our College Community together and sustaining us as we navigate a way forward. Please pray for  
Peter’s family that they will find some comfort and strength. The staff and students at the College and Peter’s 
previous school, Thomas Hassall Anglican College, will also appreciate your prayers. 
 

We are thankful for the outpouring of messages and offers of support from our College families and members 
of our local community. We have also received prayer and practical support from many other schools and  
Colleges in our extended local area. 
 

By grieving together as a community and drawing on our faith we feel great comfort and strength. 
I have included below part of a Waratah Weekly article Peter wrote in early 2018. I hope you are able to draw 
strength and encouragement from his words and faith. I know this has been helpful for one College family  
already. 
 

In Romans 5:3-5 it says: 
“More than that, we rejoice in our sufferings, knowing that suffering produces endurance, and endurance  
produces character, and character produces hope, and hope does not put us to shame, because God's love 
has been poured into our hearts through the Holy Spirit who has been given to us.” 
 

This verse, in particular, comes to mind as I reflect on some of the conversations I’ve had with parents and  
students. The idea that suffering produces endurance is not only a logical concept but one that God  
communicates to us very clearly in this passage. Not only that, God goes a step further and promises that this 
endurance will produce in us character and that this character will lead to hope. 
 

Jesus’ example is perhaps the ultimate demonstration that persevering through suffering does, in fact, lead to 
hope. This has certainly been my experience. Students, parents, friends, family and staff, no matter what you 
have faced or may still be coming to grips with now, my encouragement to you all, is that through your  
struggles and the challenges, God is at work in you. He is building perseverance and character in you, and on 
the other side of what you are dealing with, there you will find hope. 
 

Wollondilly is full of people who are ready and willing to listen, take action and support each other. I’ve seen it 
from the staff, students, parents and the leadership team. We need not face these challenges alone. Continue 
to share in your struggles, carry each other’s burdens and continue to press on. What a blessing it is to belong 
to a God that wants you to turn to Him. He wants you to come to Him in your trials. 
 

Peter will be mourned and missed but we will hold onto the positive and enduring impact he had on 
our lives and the knowledge that he is now with God. 

mailto:pa@wac.nsw.edu.au


 

    College Event Calendar - Term 4 

        

 College 

  

 Saturday, 26 October   Open and Orientation Day 

 Wednesday, 30 October  14th Annual Golf Day or  
        Ladies at the Green High Tea 

 Tuesday, 29 October   Year 12 2020 Information Evening 

 Saturday, 9 November   Working Bee 

 Thurs, 14 & Fri, 15 Nov   Staff Development Days (Pupil Free) 
 Tuesday, 10 December  Last Day of Term 4 

  

 Secondary 

 

 Thurs, 17 Oct - Tues, 12 Nov HSC Examinations 

 Mon, 4 Nov - Fri, 8 Nov   Years 9 & 10 Examinations 

 Friday, 29 November   Middle Formal Assembly 

 Wednesday, 4 December  Senior Formal Assembly 

        Middle Presentation Night      

 Thursday, 5 December   College Presentation/Showcase Evening 

  

 Primary  
 

 Mon, 11 Nov - Wed, 13 Nov  Book Fair 
 Tuesday, 19 November   Transition (2 Days) Graduation   
 Monday, 25 November   Transition (3 Days) Graduation 

 Thursday, 28 November  Junior Formal Assembly  
 Friday, 29 November   Middle Formal Assembly  
 Monday, 2 December   Junior Presentation Night 
 Wednesday, 4 December  Middle Presentation Night  
 Friday, 6 December   Year 6 Progress Dinner  
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Please Note:  
A reminder to parents and grandparents; please  

DO NOT park in the designated “Staff Parking” Area in the corner 
near the Deakin Admin Building at any time. 

 

Thank you 

14th Annual Golf Day or Ladies High Tea at the 
Green High Tea 

 

Venue:    Camden Lakeside Country Club 

Save This Date:  Wednesday, 30 October 
Contact:     College Office - 02 4684 2577 



Pastoral Care T-12  
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

House Fundraiser 
On Friday, 27 September the College had a House Fundraising Day to support the 
work of Mission Aviation Fellowship. The response and support on the day was  
outstanding and led to the following total being raised $1221.10 

 

The individual break ups of the House contributions are below. Congratulations to 
Telopea for raising the most money toward the total. Thanks also to each of the Houses for their  
collective contributions to this great total. 
 

Telopea  $279.90   

Sollya  $275.75  

Wollemi  $228.50 

Grevillea  $224.95    
Acacia  $212.00 

 

The link below outlines the work that MAF do. The contribution of these funds is vital in saving lives 
and supporting those that are isolated geographically in terms of receiving essential emergency care. 
 

https://maf.org.au/  
 

Mr Liam Toland 

Director of Pastoral Care T-12 

 

 

 

 

https://maf.org.au/


Pastoral Matters - Senior Years 9-12 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

A warm welcome back for Term 4! 
A significant degree of transition has taken place for our senior students. The final week of 
Term 3 was a special one for the College as our Year 12 students graduated and Year 11  
students completed their Preliminary studies. 
 

There were many celebratory activities which took place including the Year 12 morning tea 
(hosted by Year 11), Staff vs Students Oz-Tag game, Senior Charades Finalists Morning Tea, 
Graduation Assembly, Talent Quest and Year 12 Formal.  
 

We continue to uphold Year 12 in prayer as they study and complete their final exams. 
 

“Trust beyond the borders of what I can see, courage to believe in what is greater than me.” 

Year 9-10 Pastoral Care  
On Friday, 20 September the first ever ‘Strong Girls Soar’ Seminar was held at the  
College. This involved six creative mini presentations developed and delivered by female 
students in Year 9 and 10. The topic areas included:  
Expectations, Stereotypes, Comparisons, Body Image, Mental Health and Perceptions of 
Men.  
 

It was encouraging to witness the students engaging with each of the presentations,  
involving themselves in the various activities and discussions, and showing confidence in 
expressing their opinions and sharing their personal stories. Our hope is to provide future 
opportunities for events such as this. Many thanks to Mrs Evans, Mrs Cochrane and Year 
12 Hospitality for preparing the amazing morning tea which was enjoyed by the students.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Goal Setting 

The start of a new term provides all students with the opportunity to reflect on their behaviour, habits and  
academic progress and set some new goals for specific areas they would like to improve on.  
 

The following six tips for ‘Setting Goals like a Boss’ provided by Reach Out, can be a useful guide for students. 
 

1. Work out what you want - focus on what you want to do, not on what you think you SHOULD do. 
2. What do you enjoy? - identify five things you enjoy doing. Can they help you achieving your goals? 

3. Start small - small goals are easier to achieve which gives a sense of satisfaction. 
4. Define your goal - make it SPECIFIC, ACHIEVABLE and with an ENDPOINT. 
5. Break it up - set mini goals to help you stay motivated. 
6. Set a time frame - deadlines help you to stay MOTIVATED. Set dates for achieving each mini goal. 
 

For an infographic version of this information head to https://au.reachout.com/articles/set-goals-like-a-boss 

 

Mrs Emily Madden  
Pastoral Care Coordinator 9-12 

https://au.reachout.com/articles/set-goals-like-a-boss


Performance News 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Musical - Bring It On! 
We will host auditions for students in Years 7-11 2020 at our next Monday afternoon 
rehearsal. Students who would like to audition for a main role should prepare a short 
song. All students will be taught an ensemble song and asked to participate in some 
dancing and acting so that we can determine the best place for everyone within the 
cast. 
 

Please note, students who commence at the College in Term 1 2020 will still be able to join the cast. 
Students in Years 5 and 6 in 2020 will also start attending rehearsals in Term 1. 
 

Students will be provided with a note outlining the expectations of participating in the musical at their 
first rehearsal. Students who have not signed up may still attend rehearsal/auditions on Monday. 
 

Set Design will also commence in Week 2. 
 

Stage Crew are not required to attend rehearsals at this stage. 
 

Talent Quest 
On Friday at the end of Term 3 we enjoyed a Talent Quest. This was a fun way to finish the Term and I 
would particularly like to thank and congratulate our performers and stage crew for their work, and I 
would like to thank the staff who volunteered to judge or audition participants.  
 

It was also a great opportunity to hear from our fundraising partner, Mission Aviation Fellowship.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MISA Drama PIP Day 

On Wednesday, 16 October our students attended the third annual MISA Drama PIP Day, held at 
Thomas Hassall Anglican College. We would like to thank Thomas Hassall for hosting in lieu of  
Wollondilly at very short notice. Our students enjoyed the day and those in Year 10 are already looking 
forward to next year's event. 
  

  

 

 

 



Performance News Continued 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

Upcoming Events...  
 

O Day 

On Saturday, 26 October our College will host its annual O Day (Orientation and Open 
Day). Our College Strings, College Vocal, Junior Strings and Junior Vocal ensemble  
students will be invited to perform at this event along with some soloists.  
 

Please return your permission slips as soon as possible to your ensemble leader or Mrs Talbot  
so that we can plan for this event. 
 

Year 9 Drama Excursion - Fan Girls 

On Thursday, 24 October, our Year 9 Drama students will have the opportunity to watch a newly 

developed performance titled ‘Fan Girls’ by Yve Blake. 
 

Fan Girls is a thrilling new musical by a barnstorming young talent called Yve Blake, who is also playing 
Edna. The show takes a darkly humorous approach to exploring love and other big feelings in the age 
of the internet. This is a wonderful opportunity for our students to experience live performance,  
enforcing the importance of the skills we develop in our own Drama classes. 
 

Students have received a detailed permission note about this event and should return signed  
permission slips as soon as possible.    
 

Year 11 Drama Excursion - Cosi 
On Tuesday, 12 November, our Year 11 Drama students will have the opportunity to watch a Sydney 
Theatre Company Production of Cosi at the Sydney Opera House. 
 

Cosi is a much-loved Australian play which celebrates Australian identity, the complexities of adult life 
and the madness of war. This is a wonderful opportunity for our students to experience live  
performance, enforcing the importance of the skills we develop in our own Drama classes. In addition, it 
speaks to our study of Australian Drama and Theatre which must be studied as part of the HSC Drama 
Course.  
 

Students have received a detailed permission note about this event and should return signed  
permission slips as soon as possible.    
 

Year 10 Drama Excursion - Cirque Du Soleil 
On Wednesday, 13 November, our Year 10 Drama students will have the opportunity to watch the 
spectacular ‘Cirque Du Soleil: Kurios’ performance. 
  

Kurios explores the world inside the curio cabinet of an ambitious inventor who defies the laws of time, 
space and dimension in order to reinvent everything around him. The show will display exemplary work 
in physical theatre and clowning performance which students have studied this year. This is a  
wonderful opportunity for our students to experience live performance, enforcing the importance of the 
skills we develop in our own Drama classes. 
 

Students have received a detailed permission note about this event and should return signed  
permission slips as soon as possible.  
  

Mrs Sarah Talbot 
Performing Arts Coordinator T-12  
 

 

 



‘My Tech’ 2020 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

In 2020 our ‘MyTech’ program will have been rolled out to every student in the  
Secondary Years and all students will be bringing their own device to College. For 
those students in Year 6 who are wondering what this requires I will be providing more  
information at the Orientation Day on Saturday, 26 October. If you are wanting to know 
more about ‘MyTech’ and the specifications for devices before this, the information can 
be found on the College website http://mytech.wac.nsw.edu.au.  
 

To assist you with the process of purchasing a device we have produced a Question 
and Answer Booklet that can be downloaded from the above website. This booklet provides answers to 
all the frequently asked questions about ‘MyTech’. 
 

Once you have purchased a device it is important to install all the required software. This software can 
be accessed at http://mytech.wac.nsw.edu.au/software.php free of charge, this also includes free  
access to Office 365. Those students going into Year 7 in 2020 will be able to access Office 365 once 
Term 1 begins and will be given more details about this at the ‘MyTech’ connect sessions at the start of 
the year. 
 

If you have any specific questions that are not answered on the website, you can email them to 
mytech@wac.nsw.edu.au. 
 

Mr Wayne Baulch  
Secondary Learning Innovations Coordinator 
 

Library News 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Last Book Club for the Year! Orders due Thursday, 31 October. 
Issue 7 of Book Club is available now. Orders are due by Thursday, 31 October.  All 
orders and payments are to be made via the website or the Loop App. See the back of 
the Book Club catalogue for details. It is possible to specify gift orders.  
 

Gift orders will not be handed to the students, parents will be contacted when they arrive and the gift 
orders can be collected from Student Reception. This is our last Book Club for 2019. 
 

Mrs Justine Colombo 

College Librarian 

 

Academic Enrichment Holiday Program   
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

During the January holidays, UOW will be running their academic enrichment holiday 
program.   
 

The workshops available cover a wide range of disciplines and interest areas and are 
tailored towards passionate, self-motivated and curious learners. 
 

Workshops for Years 1 and 2 are running from 6 to 8 January 2020 

Workshops for Years 3 to 6 are running from 14 to 16 January 2020 

Workshops for Years 7 to 10 are running from 8 to 10 January 2020 

 

Further information can be found at uow.info/learninglabs.  Applications close on Wednesday,  
6 November 2019. 
 

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to email me s.mcinotsh@wac.nsw.edu.au. 
 

Mr Stuart McIntosh  
Advanced Learning and Learning Support Coordinator T-12 

http://mytech.wac.nsw.edu.au
http://mytech.wac.nsw.edu.au/software.php
http://uow.info/learninglabs


Rural Fire Service Cadet Graduation 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

The NSW RFS Secondary Schools Cadet Program provides Year 9 and Year 10 students with 
an insight into fire safety and prevention whilst developing practical life skills and a general  
appreciation of community service and volunteerism.   
 

Congratulations to the 11 students from Wollondilly Anglican College who graduated from the 
program this year. It is also wonderful to know that a number of students have joined or are 
considering joining their local brigades as Junior Members. This program will hopefully run 
again in 2020. 
 

2019 Graduates 

Bailey James, Hagen Bossie, Abby Cupitt, Sam Williams, Jacob Gurner, Ajae Blackmore, Angus Hayes,  
Chelsea Luppino, Brock Curtis, Ridhima Saroya and Amy Luxford. 
 

Mrs Erica Bawden 

RFS Cadet Coordinator  

 

 

Deutsches Frühstück - Klasse 8 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

A highlight at the end of last term was the Year 8 German breakfast which culminated 
their units of learning about Food and Drink, and Restaurants and Cafes in Germany. 
 

A variety of typical German breakfast food and drink was on offer (including Schinken, 
Käse, Kakao, Brötchen, and Leberwurst). Experiencing a German breakfast first hand 
makes the culture come alive to students and forms a valuable part of their language learning journey. 
 

The Year 8 students did a tremendous job of asking for their food in German and tasting a range of new 
foods. 
 

Year 11 are also to be commended. They ably helped set up the breakfast and led the way in using 
German to serve the Year 8 students.  
 

Many teachers were also seen enjoying the yummy breakfast, and our thanks go to those who helped 
out with scheduling the breakfast in busy lessons! 
 

Mrs Carolyn Clark and Mrs Justine Holmes 

German Teachers 



 Secondary Sport 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

NSW All Schools Discus Champion  
Congratulations to Zoe Daniels (Year 8) who won Gold at the NSW All Schools Athletics 
Championships during the break with a throw of 40.71m. This event is open to all  
athletes in NSW from all school sectors (Catholic, Public, Independent).  
 

With this awesome effort Zoe will now compete at the National Championships in Perth 
in December. Congratulations also go to PJ French who placed 4th in Discus.   
 

NASSA Jnr Basketball Gala Day 

Students are reminded that permission notes are due back by Friday. Uniforms will be distributed to all  
players on the day. If you cannot attend for any reason please contact your coach as soon as possible.  
 

NASSA Cricket Gala Day 

The NASSA Cricket Gala Day is on Monday, 28 October. These teams have been selected from our 
MISA teams/trials. Students who have been selected should have received their notes from their  
coaches and are due back by the end of this week. A reminder that players need to wear their cricket 
whites during their matches with their regular white sports shirt.  
 

Elective Sport Sign ups completed today 

Sign-ups for elective sports have now been completed. If students are not involved in MISA or an  
elective sport, they will be expected to participate in their house group sports. This term the House 
group sports are: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Mark Goldsbrough 

Secondary Sports Coordinator 
 

            

 

 

 

 

 

      

      

                   

                

 

Upcoming Events 

 

Thursday, 24 October  NASSA Jnr Basketball Gala Day 

Monday, 28 October   NASSA Cricket Gala Day 

Friday, 1 November   NASSA AGM 

Friday, 22 November   NASSA Year 7 Netball Gala Day 

House Year 7/8 Sport Year 9/10 Sport 
Acacia Swimming Tennis 

Grevillea Gymnastics Bargo Gym 

Sollya AFL Boxing 

Telopea General Fitness Field Sports 

Wollemi Field Sports Court Sports 



 Primary Sport 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

IPSSO 

The first IPSSO game for the term will be played against Macarthur Anglican School. 
 

Oz Tag, Soccer and Basketball will be played at the Macarthur Anglican campus.  
 

Cricket will be played at Cut Hill Reserve. Stage 2 games will start at 11.50 am.  
 

Stage 3 games will be played at 12.30 pm. 
 

Years 3-6 College Sport 
The Stage 3 Swimming Program starts next week. There are still a few places left. Students who are 
keen to take part in the sessions need to return their notes by the end of the week. This program runs 
for six weeks. 
 

The students who are staying at the College for sport will be participating in Basketball and Touch 
Football Programs. They will also complete a series of lessons which focus on striking games. 
 

K-2 Sport 
Students from Kindergarten to Year 2 will be taking part in a tennis program run by Scott Halls from 
Picton Tennis Club. These lessons will take place at the College during their normal sport time on  
Friday. 
 

Mr Stuart Houweling  

Primary Sports Coordinator  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

Wednesday, 23 October  IPSSO games at Macarthur Anglican School 
Wednesday, 23 October  Stage 3 Swimming Program begins 

Thursday, 24 October  NASSA AFL Gala Day 

Wednesday, 6 November  NSWPSSA Athletics  



Application for Enrolment  
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Applications continue to pour in for 2020 and beyond across all year groups, but especially 
our entry years of Transition, Kindergarten, Year 7 and Year 11. All current College families 
looking to enrol siblings for the coming years are encouraged to do so without delay to avoid 
disappointment.   
 

Application packs are available from the College Office or from the College website. 
 

Orientation Day 2019 (O Day) 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Our annual Orientation & Open Day is coming up on Saturday, 26 October 2019 commencing at 9.00 am. All 
new enrolling students for 2020, including existing students graduating from Year 6 into Year 7 are expected to 
attend.  
 

The morning will include an information session for parents, whilst students enjoy their orientation time with 
Year Patrons and class teachers. For visitors, there will be a full College tour  departing at 10.00 am as well as 
the opportunity to chat with teaching and support staff. 
  

A complimentary BBQ lunch will also be on offer. 
  

For more information, please do not hesitate to contact me on (02) 4684 2722 or at k.biddle@wac.nsw.edu.au 

 

Mrs Kristy Biddle 

Development Officer 
 

School Travel - Term 4 2019 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Applications for student travel in 2020 opened on Friday, 11 October 2019. 
  

Students progressing to Year 3 and Year 7 no longer need to reapply if they: 
 

 are continuing at the College 

 are residing at the same address 

 have not been sent an expiry notification from Transport for NSW. 
  

Where a student meets the new distance eligibility, the system will automatically update their entitlement. If 
they do not meet the new eligibility, they will receive an expiry notification via email. 
  

Students who have an entitlement approved under a medical condition which is due to expire will receive a  
notification advising them to reapply. 
  

Term Bus Pass holders will receive a notification to reapply. 
  

If students need to update their information or re-apply, they should go online to  

https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails 

  

Applications need to be submitted before 31 December 2019 to ensure student entitlements are updated and 
their current entitlement/card is not cancelled. If their application is submitted after 31 December 2019, the  
system will automatically cancel an entitlement/card and a new one will need to be issued. 
  

Students in the Opal network applying for a SSTS or Term Bus Pass entitlement for the first time will receive 
their card at their nominated postal address. Cards will be mailed out from January 2020. 
  

Students residing in Rural and Regional (R&R) areas should receive their travel pass at the commencement of 
the new College year from their nominated operator, this may be distributed via the College or sent direct to 
their address. Note: some R&R operators do not issue travel passes. Students/Parents should confirm 
with their nominated operator if they do not receive a pass. 
 

Mrs Deborah Cook 

Deputy Headmaster’s Secretary  

mailto:k.biddle@wac.nsw.edu.au
https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails


Community 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 Wollondilly Cares 

From time to time, families undergo trauma such as severe or terminal illness. There are short 
term support structures in place at the College to assist families during these times. The 
WACCares Program  offers practical support such as meals for families. Please contact Mrs Hay at 
the College, to assist. Confidentiality will be respected when requested. 

 

 Social, non contact AFL 9’s 

 Where:  Hannaford Oval, Broughton Street, Wilton 

 When:  Wednesdays - Competition starts Wednesday, 23 October.  
    Matches played at 5.30 pm till 6.30 pm  
 Duration:   Nine weeks 

 Cost:   $350.00 per team 

    Free come and try evening on Wednesday, 16 October 
 Register at: http://afl9s.com.au/venues/nsw 

 For more information please contact Joshua O’Riordan on 0425 458 423 or email  
 joshua.oriordan1@gmail.com  

 

 Kids Disco - Mittagong RSL 

 When:  Saturday, 26 October 
 Time:  4.00 pm to 6.00 pm 

 Age:   Up to 14 Years 

 Cost:   $5.00 

 All money raised goes back to the children in the Southern Highlands community.    
 For more information , please contact Sandra on 0412 321 555   
 

 Learner Driver Log Book Run 

 Do you struggle to make time to take your learner for a driving lesson? 

 Council is running a learner driver log book run event on Sunday, 27 October 2019. 
 The route is designed to offer learner drivers a range of driving experiences such as driving on  
 local rural roads with unsealed shoulders, limited linemarking, traffic lights and across narrow 
 bridges. 
 The cost is free and starts with registration at 10.00 am. 
 The event concludes around 12.30 pm - 1.00 pm at The Oaks Community Hall with refreshments 
 included. 
  Bookings are essential. For further information, please contact Council’s Road Safety Officer on 
 4677 9588 or email roadsafety@wollondilly.nsw.gov.au 

 

 South Western Sydney Reclaim the Night Event  
 Where:  Campbelltown Arts Centre  
 Time:  6.00 pm - 9.00 pm 

 When:  Thursday, 31 October  
 

 Picton and District Country Women’s Association (CWA) Cooking Competition  
 For students under the age of 16 

 Eligibility and recipes can be collected at the Student Reception 

 Entries close Thursday, 24 October  
 

 

 

   

 

  

  

 

Please note that the above is a service to the Community and items advertised do not necessarily  
carry the endorsement of the College. The College tries to be selective with what is advertised but cannot 

take responsibility. Please look into events advertised carefully. 

mailto:roadsafety@wollondilly.nsw.gov.au


P&F  
 

 

Clothing Pool 
 

The Clothing Pool has a variety of good quality used uniforms for sale at reasonable  
prices. Also available for purchase is a selection of new socks and ties! 
 

Opening Hours 

Monday  7.45 am - 8.30 am 

Tuesday  7.45 am - 8.30 am 

Friday  7.45 am - 8.30 am 

 

Location 

White Cottage - side windows opposite FLOWERS Canteen. 
 

If you can spare an hour in the morning to volunteer at the Clothing Pool, please contact 
Melissa on 0415 402 013. It is a great way to meet other parents and save a few dollars. 
 

The Clothing Pool is part of the P&F with all funds raised going towards the College. 
 

Mrs Melissa Whishaw 

P&F Clothing Pool Coordinator 
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…friendraising and fundraising 

Diamond Sponsor 
Bradcorp 

 

Double Gold 

Hume Building 

Simec Mining 

Stanton Dahl Architects 

 

Gold Sponsors 

Anytime Fitness Tahmoor 
Best Practice Commercial &  
Accounting Services 

Carpenter Partners Real Estate 

Hills Commercial Cleaning (QUEDOS) 
Ken Shafer Smash Repairs 

Kwik Kopy Macarthur 
Narellan Pools 

Nu-era Homes 

Taverner Landscapes 

Top Quality Homes   

Silver Sponsors 

Abode Property 

Boral Operations Maldon  
BPB Earthmoving 

Lowes 

Cornerstone 

Flight Centre Camden 

HairBomb 

Little Elves Childcare 

Little Elves OOSH 

Mittagong Auto Tech 

Mowbray Park Farmstays 

Natural Services Pty Ltd 

Pinnacle Tax & Accounting 

Tahmoor Garden Centre 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to our Diamond, Double Gold, Gold and Silver Sponsors shown above. We also 
thank our Bronze Sponsors who will be advertised on the College website on the Sponsors’ 

Page along with the above. If you would like to sponsor the College, please  
contact Mr Bill Norman (P&F President) or Mrs Deborah Cook in the College office. 



P&F …friendraising and fundraising 
Term 4, 2019 

 

P&F Upcoming Fundraising Events  
 

Welcome back to Term 4 we hope you have enjoyed your break.  
 

The P&F have two fundraising events this Term.  
 

 Casey’s Toys VIP night and  
 Our 14th Annual Golf Day or Ladies High Tea. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Business Directory  
 

Little Elves Childcare Centre caters for children six weeks to five years and is  
situated on Elvy Street, Bargo.  
 

Address:   35 Elvy Street, Bargo  
Phone:   02 4684 3124 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would like to thank the above business for their support towards the  
College.  We encourage College families to support those businesses that have 
supported our children at the College.  
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https://www.bing.com/local?lid=YN3724x523714152&id=YN3724x523714152&q=Little+Elves+Childcare+Centre&name=Little+Elves+Childcare+Centre&cp=-34.28096008300781%7e150.56976318359375&ppois=-34.28096008300781_150.56976318359375_Little+Elves+Childcare+Centre&FORM=SN


Wollondilly Anglican Church 
 

Everybody is welcome to attend our Service on Sunday at 9.00 am. We would love to see your family 
there. 
 

Facebook@christchurchwollondilly  
www.christchurchwollondilly.com  

PO Box 43, Bargo NSW 2574 

Reverend Stephen Swanepoel 
 

LEARNING - LOVING - LIVING  

Headmaster Happenings 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

October 
 

Tuesday, 22   Meeting with Chairman 

Wednesday, 23   College Council Meeting 

Thursday, 24   Meeting with TASC CEO 

Saturday, 26   Orientation/Open Day 

Monday, 28   Meeting with Wests Engagement Officer 
Wednesday, 30   Annual P&F Golf Day 

 

 

 

 

Mittagong Anglican Church 

 

Contact: Children's Minister Rochelle Fussell, 0439 455 005 or rf@mittang.com.au. All leaders in  
Follow and Kids@Mac have Working With Children Checks, and are trained in accordance with Safe 
Ministry Guidelines. All our groups run during school Terms. 
 

Children in K-4 are welcome to attend Kids@Mac: a fun after school club at Mittagong Anglican   
   Church. 
When:  Runs every Tuesday 

Time:  3.30 pm - 5.00 pm. 
Cost   $3.00 per Week/$20.00 per Term (with family discounts). 
 

Come along for games, craft, songs, afternoon tea, stories and more! This term our theme is “The Lion 
the Witch & the Wardrobe” so join us in a Narnian adventure. 
 

http://www.christchurchwollondilly.com
mailto:rf@mittang.com.au


 

Prayer Points  
 

 

Please Thank God: 
 

 For the life of Mr Hazlewood and his enduring impact on the College 

 For the care and support of our College community 

 For our neighbouring Christian schools who have offered counselling support and prayers. 
 

 

Please Ask God: 
 

 To provide comfort and support for Mr Hazlewood’s family 

 To guide our College Community as we navigate a time of great sadness. 
 To help us remember that we can take refuge in Him. 
 

 

Psalm 127:1 Unless the Lord builds the house, its builders labour in vain. 
 

Excellence, Endurance, Eternity. 
 

Pretend Headmasters 

Pretend Headmasters - Layla Sly (KH) and Kyron Seisun (KH) are excited that they can 
start planning some water based fun thanks to the lovely warm spring weather we are  

having 


